

Blowing Rock ABC Board

Town of Blowing Rock ABC Board PO Box 413 Blowing Rock, NC 28605 Phone (828) 295-7513 Bob Miller, Chairman David Greene, Member Susie Greene, Member Edith Nations, Manager

The members of the Blowing Rock ABC Board held their meeting on July 16, 2015. Scott Fogleman, Town Manager, was also present. Chair Bob Miller called the monthly meeting to order at 3:00 p.m. All members were then given the opportunity to excuse themselves from any business items that posed possible conflicts. None were reported.

The minutes of the prior meeting were approved as presented by a unanimous vote.

The Manager gave her report on sales that ended on June 30, 2015. Sales were \$140,401.48. This was an increase from \$136,363.36 in May 2014.

Old Business:

1) The amendments for the 2014-2015 Budget have been approved.

- 2) The Manager will have the secondary sign completed and placed on the other side of Highway 321.
- 3) The Manager inquired about having a satellite store on other side of road. The Board has tabled this discussion for later date.

New Business:

- The meeting with Chairman Jim Gardner to discuss his Underage Drinking Campaign was very informative.
- 2) The Manager will acquire quotes for the installation of a fountain for the pond.
- 3) The Chairman and Manager will meet with a DOT employee to discuss the closing of the south entrance.
- 4) The Manager will invite Mary Howell to the August meeting to explain her Alcohol Education Program.
- 5) The grant applications will be sent out to all interested parties.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned. The next meeting will be on August 20, 2015 at 3:00 p.m. at the Blowing Rock ABC Store. Following adjournment, the Board met in executive session to discuss pay rates. A decision was reached by all to table this discussion until a later date. The executive session was then adjourned.

Edith Nations

Manager